

www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski

Jim Owczarsk Deputy City Clerk

May 4, 2010

Stojan Coralic 3101 W. Cold Spring Rd. Greenfield, WI 53221 Atty. David Holbrooks 2924 E. Linnwood Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53211

Dear Mr. Coralic and Atty. Halbrooks:

This is to notify you that on April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 2936 S. 13th St. ("Brew House") be renewed with a 90-day suspension based upon a police report, neighbor testimony, police department testimony and aldermanic testimony.

On April 13, 2010, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for Class "B" Tavern license in which the Committee recommended that your license be renewed with a 90-day suspension based upon a police report, neighbor testimony, police department testimony and aldermanic testimony. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of May 4, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, testimony at the Common Council meeting and your written objections, the Common Council approved a motion for non-renewal of the Class "B" Tavern license despite the recommendation of the Licenses Committee based upon a police report, neighbor testimony, police department testimony and aldermanic testimony.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectionly,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov May 4, 2010

Tommy L. Harris, Agent H Rentals, LLC 2737 N. 59th St. Milwaukee, WI 53210 Atty. Michael Maistelman Maistelman & Associates, LLC 5027 W. North Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Mr. Harris and Atty. Maistelman:

This is to notify you that on April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 408 E. North Ave. ("Bosses Lounge") be renewed with a 20-day suspension based upon a police report.

On April 23, 2010, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses in which the Committee recommended that the licenses be renewed with a 20-day suspension based upon a police report. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of May 4, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses with a 20-day suspension based upon a police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from the date of Common Council action on May 4, 2010, through midnight, May 23, 2010.

Respectfully.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

May 4, 2010

Michael C. Kozak, Agent Ten Thirty, Inc. 730 N. Old World Third St. Milwaukee, WI 53203 Franklyn M. Gimbel Gimbel, Reilly, Guerin & Brown LLP 330 E. Kilbourn Ave. #1170 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mr. Kozak and Atty. Gimbel:

This is to notify you that on April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses for the premises at 730 N. Old World Third St. ("Martini Mike's") be renewed with a 60-day suspension and not renewed, respectively, based upon a police report and neighborhood objections.

On April 23, 2010, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses in which the Committee recommended that the licenses be renewed with a 60-day suspension and not renewed, respectively, based upon a police report and neighborhood objections. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of May 4, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, testimony at the Common Council meeting and your written objections, the Common Council approved the Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses with 90-day suspensions based upon a police report and neighborhood objections despite the recommendation of the Licenses Committee.

Said suspensions are to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., May 25, 2010 through midnight, August 22, 2010.

Respectfully,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk
May 4, 2010

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

May Y. Xiong, Agent Asian Moon, LLC 2747 W. Bottsford Ave. Greenfield, WI 53221 Atty. Sean M. Sweeney Hailing & Cayo SC 320 E. Buffalo St. Ste.700 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Ms. Xiong and Atty. Sweeney:

This is to notify you that on April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses for the premises at 3419 W. Forest Home Ave. ("The Moon") be renewed with a 30-day suspension and a 60-day suspension, respectively, based upon the police report and on agent and aldermanic testimony.

On April 23, 2010, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses in which the Committee recommended that the licenses be renewed with a 30-day suspension and a 60-day suspension, respectively, based upon the police report and on agent and aldermanic testimony. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of May 4, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and your written objections, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern license with a 30-day suspension and your Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) license with a 60-day suspension based upon the police report and on agent and aldermanic testimony.

The suspension is to be in effect for the Class "B" Tavern license from 12:01 a.m., May 13, 2010 through midnight, June 11, 2010 and for the Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) license from 12:01 a.m., May 13, 2010 through midnight, July 11, 2010.

Respectfully,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk
May 4, 2010

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov
Brittany A. Morton
2477 N. Bremen St.
#4
Milwaukee, WI 53212

## Dear Ms. Morton:

This is to notify you that on April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be denied based upon non-appearance.

On April 23, 2010, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be denied. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of May 4, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to deny the Class "D" Bartender license based upon non-appearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

Respectfully

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

May 4, 2010

Christopher M. Rochon 930A E. Wright St. UR Milwaukee, WI 53212

# Dear Mr. Rochon:

This is to notify you that on April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be denied based upon non-appearance.

On April 23, 2010, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be denied. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of May 4, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to deny the Class "D" Bartender license based upon non-appearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

Respectfully

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

May 4, 2010

Tracy Metz 6909 W. Hadley St. Milwaukee, WI 53210

Dear Tracy Metz:

This is to notify you that on April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be denied based upon non-appearance.

On April 23, 2010, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be denied. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of May 4, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to deny the Class "D" Bartender license based upon non-appearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

Respectfully,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

May 4, 2010

# **CORRECTED LETTER**

Bobby G. Ashford 3120 W. Lloyd St. Milwaukee, WI 53208

#### Dear Mr. Ashford:

This is to notify you that on April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Junk Collector (Truck) license be denied based upon non-appearance.

On April 23, 2010, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Junk Collector (Truck) license in which the Committee recommended that the license be denied. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of May 4, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to deny the Junk Collector (Truck) license based upon non-appearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

Respectfully

Deputy City Cley



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

May 4, 2010

Dwayne L. and Debra A. Johnson 923 Firethorn Dr. West Bend, WI 53090

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Johnson:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, April 20, 2010, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your partnership application for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 7225 W. Chapman Place ("The Copperbox Bar & Grill") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections and a police report.

On Tuesday, May 4, 2010, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF091488



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

May 4, 2010

Kevin T. Lantz 4158 N. 89th St. Milwaukee, WI 53222

Dear Mr. Lantz:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, April 20, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, May 4, 2010, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or by filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

City Clerk's Office CCF091488